
CSH, CSH, PTG meeting minutes 

Tuesday, April 9, 2024

● Meeting began and the March 12th PTG minutes were approved.
● Jennifer Cahn gave us a welcome message and commented on the success of the 

Literary Luncheon. The speaker was very relaxed and overall everyone was happy 
with him.

● Dana Lynch stands up and announces the proposal for the new board which includes 
new members Shannon Millett and Shira Salem. If all is approved on May 7th PTG 
meeting, the new slate will be announced.

● Deserie Saunders updates the group on the upcoming Staff Appreciation Luncheon, 
which takes place on Wednesday, May 1. Darlene Peelle is present and encourages 
everyone to sign up on the sign-up genius to bring in drinks and desserts for the staff 
members.

● Some important dates to remember are the next Board of Ed meeting which takes 
place on Tuesday, April 16 at 8 PM and will deal with the budget adoption.

● The next CPC meeting is Thursday, April 18 at 9 AM and the Board of Ed candidates 
petitions are due Monday, April 22 at 5 PM. There are two spots open that will need to 
be filled. We can meet the Board of Ed candidates on Monday, May 6 at 7 PM.

● The next PTG meeting on May 7 will be a presentation by Miss Geiser and Mr. Taylor 
on the summer research opportunities.

● There is now a crossing guard at the bottom of Turkey Lane from the hours of 7 to 9 
AM and 210 to 310 to 8 in the safety of our walkers.

● Miss April Henry, along with her student editor of GROK magazine, gives us a 
presentation about what the Grok club entails and about the upcoming Grok night.

○ Lauren Maggiore and Henry Zhao start by explaining that the club has 25 
students in it and meets two times a month.

○ Grok Night itself presents the final copy of the magazine and talks about what 
inspired them to write and publish the final copy.

○ Grok scored superior with Realm Awards this year in regards to its variety and 
magazines and number of writers that they had.

○ The magazine will include poetry, narratives, and common application essays. 
Copies are available for purchase on Grok Night for $10.

○ Grok Night took place on April 11 at 7 PM.
● Nicole Schrock gives an overview and presentation of the upcoming Career Fair that 

she put together that will take place on April 15.
○ The purpose of the Career Fair is to encourage students to learn about 

professions and ideas that they did not know about with a variety of 
professionals speaking, including doctors, lawyers, and Broadway actors.

○ The professionals will be available for more Q&A, following the presentations.
○ Teachers may offer extra credit for the students to come, and you are able to 

pre-register in order to be in the group you are interested in learning about.



● Susan Main gives us a brief overview of the 6-7th grade workshops she is providing for 
parents for transition to the Junior High. The four week session will start on May 3 and 
be held in The Nest.

● Mr. Danbusky congratulates the Robotic Team on their National win.
● The deadline for applying for the SIT team is Friday, April 12.
● The Hold Harmless policy was approved and will start next year. It will not impact 

grades for this school year.


